
United States Department of State 

Washington, D.C. 20520 

August 28, 2000 

Ms. Janice Dunn Lee 
Acting Director, International Programs 
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Rockville, Maryland 

Dear Ms. Lee: 

I refer to the letter from your office dated May 30, 2000 requesting the views of the 
Executive Branch as to whether issuance of an export license in accordance with the application 
hereinafter described meets the applicable criteria of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as 
amended: 

NRC No. XSNM03149-Transport Logistics International. Inc. has applied for 
authorization to export to Japan 57.67 kilograms of U-235 contained in 7,300 kilograms of 
uranium enriched to a maximum of 0.79 percent in the form of uranium dioxide for reload of the 
165 Mwe Fugen Advanced Thermal Reactor uranium/plutonium fueled reactor owned and 
operated by the Japan Nuclear Cycle Development Institute.  

It is the view of the Executive Branch that the proposed export will not be inimical to the 
common defense and security of the United States, and is consistent with the provisions of the 
Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended.  

The proposed export to Japan would take place pursuant to the 1988 Agreement for 
Cooperation Between the United States and Japan, as confirmed in Japan Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs Note No.179 dated August 24, 2000, a copy of which is enclosed.  

On the basis of the foregoing, the Executive Branch recommends that the license be 
issued.  

Sincerely, 

Alex R. Burkart, Acting 
Director 

Nuclear Energy Affairs 

Enclosure: as stated.
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MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS 
TOKYO, JAPAN 

No. 179/ASSN 

NOTE VERBALT 

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs presents its 

compliments to the Embassy of the United States of America 

and has the honour to acknowledge the receipt of the 

Embassy's Note No. 365 dated June 14, 2000 concerning the 

notification of the intended transfer of items under the 

Agreement for Cooperation between the Government of Japan 

and the Government of the United States of America 

Concerning Peaceful Uses ofýNuclear Energy (hereinafter 

referred to as "the Agreement"), pursuant to paragraph 3 

of Article 2, thereof.  

The Ministry has further the honour to confirm that 

the item identified in the attachment to the said Note will 

be held subject to the Agreement upon its entry into the 

territorial jurisdiction of Zapan and that the proposed 

recipients are authorized persons in Japan.

Tokyo, August 24, 2000.
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